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BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE PRESS RELEASE 
 

WARRANT UPDATE: Wanted Broome County Fugitives  
Arrested in Owego and Orlando 

 
Two individuals wanted by the Broome County Sheriff’s Office were taken into custody today 
in Owego and Florida. 
 
Veronica Mitchell, age 34 of Endicott, was located by the Broome County Sheriff’s Office 
Warrants Division, with the assistance of the Binghamton Police Department Warrants Division, 
New York State Parole, and the New York State Police Violent Felony Warrant Division, at a 
residence on Day Hollow Road in the Town of Owego. 
 
Mitchell was found at the residence hiding in a storage room, arrested and transported to the 
Broome County Correctional Facility.   
 
Mitchell was wanted regarding felony drug and weapon possession charges and was 
additionally charged with Resisting Arrest and Obstructing Governmental Administration in the 
2nd Degree, Class A Misdemeanors and will be arraigned in the Town of Owego Court at a later 
date. 
 
Souley Pertilla-Camara, age 23 of Binghamton, NY, Broome County’s Number 3 Most 
Wanted, was arrested today in Orlando, Florida.  
 
Pertilla-Camara was being sought after by the Binghamton City Police Department for the 
shooting of Lamont Weaver on June 17, 2023, where Weaver sustained a gunshot wound to the 
abdomen and survived.  Also wanted on an outstanding warrant for Criminal Possession of a 
Weapon in the 2nd Degree, Pertilla-Camara was quickly added to the United States Marshals 
Regional Fugitive Task Force open cases and an investigation began into his whereabouts.  
 
The Broome County Sheriff's Office Warrants Division was able to determine that Pertilla-
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Camara had fled New York State and tracked him down to Orlando, Florida.  Information was 
then sent to the Marshals Regional Fugitive Task Force in Orlando, Florida, where they were 
able to locate him and arrest him this morning. 
 
“Two more successful arrests thanks to excellent police work performed by our Warrants 
Division and our partners at the US Marshals Regional Fugitive Task Force, the NYS Police, the 
Binghamton Police and NYS Parole,” said Sheriff Fred Akshar.  
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